
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

R E S O L UT I O N   N o .   

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF NEVADA 

 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER TO SIGN MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDINGS 
WITH THE TOWN OF TRUCKEE, CITY OF GRASS VALLEY, 
AND CITY OF NEVADA CITY TO SUPPORT MUNICIPAL 
POLICE DEPARTMENT SERVICES IN RESPONSE TO THE 
COVID-19 PANDEMIC, AS APPROVED IN THE COUNTY OF 
NEVADA COVID RELIEF FUND EXPENDITURE PLAN 

 
WHEREAS, on March 10, 2020 the Board of Supervisors approved Resolution 20-062 

proclaiming a local emergency in Nevada County due to rapid spread of COVID-19 and its threat 
to Nevada County. On March 19, 2020, the Governor of California issued a statewide order 
requiring all Californians to remain in at their home or place of residence, except as necessary to 
carry out essential activities; and 

 
WHEREAS, in response to the COVID-19 public health and economic crisis throughout 

the country, the federal government enacted the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
Act (“CARES Act”) on March 27, 2020. Included in the $2 trillion economic relief package, was 
approximately $150 billion of Coronavirus Relief Fund (CRF) monies directed at States, local 
governments, and tribal entities for economic and disaster relief; and 

 
WHEREAS, on June 29, 2020, the Governor of California signed into law the Budget Act 

of 2020, which allocated an additional $1.3 billion of State CRF monies, including $10 million 
allocated to Nevada County to be distributed over six months, in equal installments. In addition to 
allocations to counties, cities were provided separate allocations, including approximate amounts 
of $50,000 to the City of Nevada City, $159,000 to the City of Grass Valley, and $200,000 to the 
Town of Truckee; and 

 
WHEREAS, on July 14, 2020 the Nevada County Board of Supervisors passed and 

adopted Resolution 20-319, approving the County’s CRF Expenditure plan which included 
allocating $250,000-$500,000 to municipal police departments; and 

 
WHEREAS, the funding for the municipal police departments within Nevada County, in 

coordination with the Nevada County Sheriff’s Office, is intended to create enhanced 
collaborative alignment to assist in complying with state health orders and other state and federal 
funding requirements, consistent with the Certification requirements under the Budget Act of 
2020, outlined above; and 

  
WHEREAS, the Town of Truckee, Cities of Grass Valley and Nevada City provide 

municipal police services within the County of Nevada; and 
 
WHEREAS, the County desires to enter into Memorandums of Understanding with the 

Town of Truckee, City of Grass Valley, and City of Nevada City in furtherance of their respective 
CRF allocations and permissible expenditures of this funding for authorized COVID-19 activities. 

  
 
 



NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Supervisors, on behalf of the 
County of Nevada that the County Executive Officer is authorized to enter into Memorandums of 
Understanding with the Town of Truckee, City of Grass Valley and City of Nevada City to 
provide funding for municipal police services related to COVID-19 response as approved in the 
County of Nevada’s Coronavirus Relief Fund Expenditure plan.   

 


